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Key elements of the plan include: 1) 
An inventory of the current status of 
the town’s community facilities; 2) A 
needs assessment for community fa-
cilities over the next 20 years; and 3) 
Prioritized capital investment options 
(with preliminary cost estimates) to 
address those needs.

Growth Projections in the 
Town of Orford
To consider the future community fa-
cility needs of the town over the next 
twenty years, the Committee needed 
to understand the likely future 
growth in the town’s population over 
the same time period because a grow-
ing population directly correlates to 
increasing demand for community 
facilities and services.

In 2013, the state’s nine regional plan-
ning commissions pooled funds to 
commission RLS Demographics, Inc. 
to develop statewide, county‐level, and 
town‐level population projections based 
on a cohort‐component analysis. This 
is the same population model method-
ology historically utilized by the NH 
Office of Energy and Planning. The 
cohort‐component model projected 
much slower growth in Orford in the 
next twenty years (11%) than the past 
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fifty years (85%). This is primarily due 
to the aging and natural decline of the 
“baby boom” population. This scenario 
(“Scenario A”) formed the lower bound 
of Orford’s expected growth over the 
next twenty years.

The upper bound of Orford’s expected 
projected growth (“Scenario B”) over 
the next twenty years was developed 
using an extrapolation of historical 
population trends in Orford over the 
past fifty years. The trend extrapola-

tion analysis projected that the Town 
of Orford’s population could grow to 
1,773 persons by 2035, which con-
stitutes an increase of approximately 
43% over the next twenty years.

While limited growth is projected in 
Orford over the next twenty years, it is 
important to note that the town does 
not currently have land use regulations 
(i.e. zoning and site plan review ordi-
nances) in place that govern the size and 
scope of future development. Growth 
patterns, and therefore demand for 
community services, in Orford could 
change substantially if sustained or 
large‐scale unanticipated development 
occurs. Unanticipated development in 
Orford is a significant possibility, as the 
Lebanon-Hanover employment center 
continues to grow rapidly. The City 
of Lebanon, approximately 25 miles 
from Orford, continues to experience 
non-residential development pressure. 
More than two million square feet of 
non-residential development has been 
permitted, but not yet constructed in 
Lebanon. The regional ramifications of 
this growth are likely to impact Orford 
in the future.


